
The “Department Head Reports” from DOT for the July 4, 2023, are listed below:  
 
• DOT crews completed repairs at post mile 6.3 at Lower South Fork Road, and 

re-opened the same road at post mile 10.5, which restored vehicular access 
to the three residences beyond the slide, while they continue with the more 
permanent repairs of the slump.  Soil material deposited on Hyampom Road, 
due to slope slides after the recent storm, is also removed and placed 
adjacent to the Hyampom Airport, as sown in the attached photos.  

 
• Tullis, Inc. finished paving the bus parking area and access roads.  The water 

line is complete, and electrical improvements are in progress.  Installation of 
fencing and gates is also in progress.  Attached are photos of the paving 
operations.     
 

• In addition to storm damage repairs, DOT crews are also busy with routine 
maintenance operations, including repainting airport runway markings, 
using the county’s new paint truck as shown in the attached photo. 
 

If you have any questions please let me know. 



            

Loading and hauling off slide material in multiple locations, along Hyampom Road 

             

Disposal site adjacent to Hyampom Airport for slide material from Hyampom Road & cut from Lower Southfork 



          
 

         

Opening up Lower Southfork Road at PM 10.5 and starting the cut for a new road 



 
 

 

 

Paving operations (contractor) for the new Transit bus parking lot adjacent to Lance Gulch Road 



         

County crews are paining a centerline stripe at the Trinity Center Airport 


